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THE AFTERMATH PROJECT ANNOUNCES 

2010 GRANT WINNERS AND FINALISTS

13 December 2010

The Aftermath Project is pleased to announce the winner of its 2011 grant ($20,000), and the four 2011 finalists:

2011 Grant Winner:

Davide Monteleone, Italy: “Red Thistle – the Northern Caucasus Journey”

2011 Finalists (in alphabetical order):

Miquel Dewever-Plana, France: “Guatemala: The Other War”

Elizabeth Herman, US: “Women Warriors: Bangladesh”

Massimo Mastrorillo and Lara Ciarabellini, Italy: “Bosnia y Herzegovina – If Chaos Awakens the Madness”

Carlos Javier Ortiz, US: “Too Young to Die”

This year, 155 applicants around the world applied for the Aftermath Project’s fifth year of judging.

A first round of screening was done in Los Angeles in mid-November by Lesley Meyer of the Annenberg Space for Photography, and Sara Terry, photographer and founder/director of The Aftermath Project. Final judging took place on December 8, in New York City. The judges were Stephen Mayes (VII), Denise Wolff (Aperture), Jeff Jacobson (photographer and Aftermath Project board member) and Sara Terry.

For the first time in our five years of granting, a photographer who had previously been a finalist became the grant winner for the same body of work. Davide Monteleone’s work deeply impressed the judges. Although he was a finalist for his Caucasus project in 2009 (which can be seen in the just-released “War is Only Half the Story, Vol Three,” the work he submitted this year showed a remarkable deepening of his work and a much more clearly articulated statement of the aftermath he is seeking to illuminate. The decision to award him the grant was unanimous.

As for the four finalists: Miquel Dewever-Plana’s project from Guatemala intrigued the judges for its understanding of the ways that unresolved conflict transforms into other forms of conflict within the same society. Elizabeth Herman caught our attention with a project she has been doing about women who are ex-combatants and the particular aftermath they face as women; she is currently working in Bangladesh. Massimo Mastrorillo and Lara Ciarabellini’s work from Bosnia rose above several other applications about projects in the Balkans with a very well articulated project that explores the outward normalcy of daily life against the lingering chaos and fears of that conflict. And Carlos Javier Ortiz was recognized for his excellent long-term project about the aftermath of US urban youth violence.

Images from the grant winners and finalists submissions will be online in early 2011 at www.theaftermathproject.org.

The Aftermath Project 2011 grant is made possible by the generous support of the Foundation to Promote Open Society. Our work is also supported by the Compton Foundation, and tax-deductible donations from individuals.
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